CFLA Board of Directors Meeting

1-20-22
427 N. Primrose Drive, Orlando, FL  32803
Minutes
Members Present:
Jody Litchford



Kyle Shephard (virtually)



Kathleen Russell



Clara Walters (virtually)



Hal Litchford  
Member Absent:
Jéan Wilson 
Others Present:
Joanne Goubourn, Principal
The meeting was called to order at 5:36 p.m.
The minutes of the meeting of 10-14-21 were unanimously approved.

The Treasurer’s report, consisting of the Unaudited Financial Statements from September – December, 2021, was unanimously accepted.  
The Board discussed matters related to the 22-23 school year, including follow up with Vertex, other possible management company solutions, the timeline on a K-5 application, transportation options and possible collaborative efforts with other charter schools.
The Board reports from Mrs. Litchford on Governance Training, Graduation date (May 20 at Leu Gardens) and some school maintenance improvements and from Principal Goubourn on faculty evaluations (in process), student assessments, the Performing Arts show, math and science challenges and other staffing plans.  
The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.
